The regular semi-monthly meeting of the Lancaster Stamp club was held on the above date in the Y.M.C.A. at 8 P.M. There were twenty-four members and four visitors in attendance. In the absence of the president, Robert Warren conducted the meeting.

The minutes of the previous meetingwere read by the secretary and approved as read.

The treasurer, Richard Eager, reported the balance on hand January 27th as \$ 8.43. The receipts \$ 64.90, expenditures \$ 68.80, leaving a balance on hand to date of \$ 4.53. The following bill was presented and ordered paid: To H. R. Hershey, Secretary, \$1.28 for notices, etc.

There were no committee reports.

Mr. Evans gave a short report on the talk "Postal History of the United States" as given by Rev. H. G. Hartman before a meeting of the Lancaster County Historical Society.

As therewas no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

An auction featured the program for the evening and over 50 lots were offered for sale. Mr. S. Gerald Darlington acted as auctioneer.

Attest,

Secretary